
Kingston & District 

Trap, Skeet, and 

Sporting Clays Club  

  On Saturday Mar 18th 

was our ever popular Butter 

Tart Fun Shoot.        

   It was a success as always 

seeing welcomed shooters 

from our fellow clubs such 

as Stittsville. 

 The weather was bright 

and sunny, very windy and 

a nip in the air for sure.  

Larger than normal turnout 

for trap was a pleasant sur-

prise, although we were 

only able to get one squad 

through their targets when 

we experienced an outage of 

the trap machine and had 

to discontinue, therefore 

making up the rest on the 

skeet field.  (Max flex!) 

  Papa Smurf (George Difed-

erico cooked up a delicious 

pasta lunch complete with 

homemade garlic bread 

courtesy of John Sherbino.    

Winners of the raffle and 

the draw were as follows:  

1st Prize $600                 

Michael Hartzman 

2nd Prize $300 

Buzz Leverre 

3rd Prize $100 

Chris Durham 

50/50 $127 

Marc Neumann 

Congrats to all the win-

ners. The high score for 

skeet was Matt Pomeroy 

with 91, well done! 

  A huge thank you to all 

the members who assisted 

the executive - George D, 

Don Barnes, Bob Black, 

Robert McCaldon, Mike 

Wilson, Kim Roberts and 

Jennifer Wollin for the but-

ter tarts.  Thanks to the 

out of town shooters for 

visiting and participating 

in our event.  Thanks to all 

who donated items for priz-

es and the auction. 

Pictures for this event can 

be accessed via the website 

Blog page, Club Photo Gal-

lery page. 

  Thanks to all for your at-

tendance and assistance, 

the executive applauds 

your volunteerism.   

George Merry 

Points of interest : 

*  DU Shoot - Apr 21st 

*  Skeet Clinic - May 13th   

*  Open House - May 27th  

*  Memorial Shoot 

*  Sporting Clay Club   

Shoot  

*  Pig Roast 

 

Club Video  

 During the summer month 

of Aug last year, we man-

aged to produce a aerial 

video of the entire range 

footprint via a drone.   

  This footage managed to 

capture a well documented 

bird’s eye view of the club, 

including the fields and the 

surrounding area.  Thanks 

to Charlie Young and his 

drone, the video was in-

credible and will be used as 

a promotional resource to 

raise the awareness of our 

presence within the com-

munity in the efforts of 

increasing membership.       

  Future videos are planned 

to capture the three disci-

plines in action on the 

range this summer.  You 

can view the video from the 

home page on the website 

or Facebook page. 

    Thanks again Charlie!  
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 Sunday Dec 11th of 2016 saw the 

club hold its annual Turkey Fun 

Shoot, that consisted of some fun 

shooting games with a delicious tur-

key dinner with all the fixins.’  

  Although turnout was down from 

previous shoots, the fun continued 

and the weather held off till after clos-

ing when we received a dump of snow.   

Shooting games were that of the Pick-

le Shoot, Wipe your Eye (2 x shooter 

team), Chip & Break and the Walk Up 

to Station 8 Low House.  

   Despite the fierce competition, win-

ners were declared and they were as 

follows: 

  Pickle Shoot - Bill Templeton.   

  Wipe your Eye - Gary Tisdale and 

John Sherbino. 

   Chip & Break - Brian Andersen. 

   Walk Up Station 8 Low House - 

Orie Chown.   

  Congrats too all the winners who 

received a turkey as their prize. 

  The 50/50 draw winner was Craig 

Patton who received $75.00, well done 

Craig!  As always we certainly need to 

thank the cook, Mark Santoni frying 

up the turkeys for the meal and the 

kitchen staff of Jim Riga, Catherin 

Ernst-Spindler and David Fitzerman 

for their hard work preparing the food 

for the delicious meal.  A special 

thanks to all the members who 

brought in the pies, tarts and other 

sweets, much appreciated.     

 Pictures accessed via the website 

Blog page along with other past shoot 

gallery of pictures. 

     

 

    

 

He now has a first for skeet and trap 

under his belt, and all he has to do 

now is get a perfect 50 for sporting 

clays.   

  We all would like to congratulate our 

VP on his accomplishment and hope 

to see more of the same from him in 

the future.  Here’s hoping he permits 

us to shoot with him now that he be-

longs to the elite squad of firsts!  LOL.   

                                                         

  On Sunday Jan 15th, despite his lim-

ited mobility after knee surgery and 

carrying the highly decorated im-

portance of being the club’s Vice Presi-

dent, Matt Pomeroy managed to shoot 

his first 25 straight of trap.   

  Witnessed by Gary Tisdale and fel-

low shooters, Matt has made it his 

personal quest to concentrate of his 

shooting routine and technique and it 

surely paid off.                                                       

              

Well done Matt, keep up the good 

work.   

 

Turkey Fun Shoot - 2016  

First 25 Straight Trap!  

The weather was very cooperative and 

the feedback received from the mem-

bers whom attended was nothing less 

of much appreciated for a very in-

formative, fun and friendly clinic. 

  Based upon popular demand for the 

club’s growing number of trap shoot-

ers, another trap clinic will likely be 

planned again for the upcoming sea-

son.  Thanks to Gary for offering to 

run the clinic and to David Wollin for 

assisting him pass on their skills, 

knowledge and love for the discipline.   

  Stay tuned for further information 

on the next Trap Clinic as it becomes  

available.     

 

  On Saturday Oct 15th, 2016 the club 

held its first Trap Clinic based upon 

requests from the members.  Thanks 

to Gary Tisdale, our executive Trap 

Director along with the President 

Dave Wollin, the clinic was extremely 

well received and attended.   

  Gary proceeded to provide the funda-

mentals of trap shooting, the tech-

niques, and instruction to the stu-

dents in order to assist them is becom-

ing more proficient trap shooters.     

Trap Clinic - 2016                                                                 
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   According to the Shooting Times, 

the Best Shotguns for Trap & Skeet at 

every price point are as follows: 

1) Stoeger Condor Competition 

2) TriStar Viper G2 Sporting 

3) Mossberg Silver Res Sporting O/U 

4) Remington 1100 Classic Trap 

5) Win Model 101 Pigeon GR Trap 

6) CZ-USA Sporter O/U 

7) Browning BT-99 Grade III 

8) Benelli Performance SuperSport 

9) Perazzi MXS Sporting 

10) Blaser F3 Super Skeet Standard 

11) Beretta DT11 Intl Skeet 

12) Kreighoff K80 Trap 

  Of course this listing is according to 

the experts and most shooters will 

agree, they believe it’s a personal pref-

erence, usually based upon your bud-

get.  This list starts at $669 and fin-

ishes at $18,999US. 

  Other reviews also agree to this list-

ing with the exception of adding the 

following for the best in busting clays: 

¶ Ruger Red Label 

¶ Browning Citori 725 Sporting 

¶ Beretta A400 and 692 

  Members at our club display a huge 

variety of preferred weapons of choice 

in their rounds of trap and skeet. 

  If anyone is like me, two things I 

need to stick to for my preferred shot-

gun are quality and budget. 

  Let’s hear from the members on 

their opinions of the “best” shotgun 

for crushing clays. 

4. How did some shotgun shells be-

come known as “buckshot?” 

5. What style of shotgun was the 

Win Model 1887? 

6. Why are there slits in the side of a 

shotgun shell’s plastic wad? 

7. Why did some early shotguns 

have very long barrels? 

8. In which country was the double-

barrel, side-by-side shotgun in-

vented? 

  Let’s see how well you do at knowing 

the history of the firearm you use on a 

regular basis, you’ll be surprised at 

the answers: 

1. What was the first true purpose 

for shotguns? 

2. Who designed the Winchester 

Model 1897? 

3.  Which company marketed its 

product as “The World’s Finest 

Shotgun?” 

 You can find the answers to these 

questions and more at the following 

link: 

http://science.howstuffworks.com/

shotgun-history-quiz.htm 

 

 

 

             

 

Best Trap & Skeet Shotguns  

History of Shotguns Quiz  

be surely missed.  John managed to 

get several capabilities up and run-

ning with his no-nonsense approach 

that would have otherwise taken con-

siderably longer to finish. 

  John was a large man with an even 

larger zest for life and infectious 

laugh and great sense of humour.  He 

will surely be missed by all they knew 

him and had the pleasure of his ac-

quaintance.  The club will continue to 

remember John and all that he stood 

for in his love for the sport.  Rest well 

John. 

   

                 

 

   Last fall saw the loss of another fel-

low member whose contribution and 

dedication to the club over many years 

was recognized by all.  John Ellis 

passed away on Nov 7th, 2016 at the 

age of 65.   

  John held the position of Club Presi-

dent for several sessions and put forth 

enormous efforts in the development 

of the club in its early existence.  His 

corporate knowledge of club events 

and progress in the club’s growth will 

Sad News  
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1250 Italia Lane 

Kingston, Ontario 

 Colin Campbell 

 Plumbing & Heating 

 Michael Hartzman 

 

Phone: 613-542-9228 

 

E-mail: 

shotgunsports100@gmail.com 

Club Supporters  

Kingston & District Trap, Skeet, 

and Sporting Clays Club  

Individual support throughout the 

year include Dave Mayell, Andy 

Spooner, Tom MacFarlane, Bill 

Templeton, Jim Riga, Don Barnes, 

Tony Raponi, Matt Pomeroy, Mi-

chael Wilson, David Fitzerman, 

Mark Santoni and Papa Smurf to 

name a few.  Thanks! 

Page 4 

Editor ñ Mark Ezard 


